COA Board minutes, March 23, 2017 2:00 p.m.
Meeting called to order at 2:00pm by Chair, Mary Williford.
 Chair statement: this meeting is being recorded if anyone else is recording the meeting, please notify the chair now. No other recorders announced. 
COA members present: Pat Jordan, Mary Williford, Tom Goodwin, Mary Parrott, Marsha Stone, Dorothy Gagnon, Marsha Staples-Love, Karen McCormack, Bobby O'Neill, Rachel Lively.
Guests: Janice Case, Rebecca Salsberg.
Excused Absentees: Adele Stevens, Ginger Carson, Janice Colbert. 
Staff present:  Hope Macary, Kathy Dunn, Winfield Hall, MaryAnn Socquet.
Correspondence:  Donation letter from John and Suzanne Davis with a $100.00 to help sponsor our Volunteer Recognition event.  
Minutes for the February 23, 2017, approved as read.
Public Comment: none.
Committee Reports; 
Executive Committee: by Mary Williford:  
· February minutes accepted as presented.
· Petty Cash in balance. 
· Roberts Rules of Order training to be scheduled this Spring.
· Community Building update; asbestos should be removed by now and building contractor bids should be awarded April 10th.

Staff Reports:  
Director’s Report: 
·  FY18 budget: Expecting another tight year, no figures yet.
·  Building repairs- Heat pump. Town owns and is responsible for their maintenance. 
·  Next Building Committee meeting April 10, 2017 at 10:00am at Town Hall.
· Sub bid review delayed from March 22nd to the 24th at 2:00pm.
· Demo on the old building should occur soon.
· Director and Fiscal/Office Manager received town-wide training on new public records request software.
· Program trends; A 10% Increase in programs and attendance is up as well. Some programs are starting to fade while others are growing.

Explanation of Duplicate and unduplicated numbers; each individual is counted as Unduplicated on their first scan in, each time after, this is counted as a unit of service and that’s the duplicated number.

Volunteer Coordinator:
· Walking Club in partnership with GHS Life Skills Program will begin at the High School track starting April 25th through the end of the school year. This is an intergenerational program between seniors and GHS students. 
· Senior Tax Work-Off Program: Program runs from July 2017 to December 2017, applications are available. 
· GCTV has a volunteer who will do some filming of our programs and may be aired on GCTV.
· A volunteer is in training to be a SHINE counselor.  

Activity Director:
· Events; Blood Pressure Clinic, A Better Life Home Care Program, April 6.
                   Senior Care Options, Commonwealth Care Alliance, April 6th.
                        New Seniority class Wednesday mornings, April 2017.
                        New Partnership with Rockridge to sponsor June event.
· Trips:  June 27, 2017 Beauport Princess Luncheon Cruise. Fall trips are in the planning stage.
   
 New Business:  Tom Goodwin will present a review on Roberts Rules after the April COA Meeting adjourns. There was related discussion about whether By Laws Committee should report to the COA if they did not hold a public meeting on which to report. Committee chairs will report to the COA after they have hosted a meeting in accordance with Open Meeting Law, this COA's past practice will continue: Executive Committee was the only posted meeting since the February COA meeting, therefore By Laws Committee did not have a report.

Old Business: Building Committee, demolition of the old building soon to start, cost approximately $128,000.  Frame for new building should be up this June. Regarding the use of the new kitchen, the COA is looking to create partnerships to offer meals and maybe set up a café. Staffing of the Community Center will come together as the usage of the building comes into play along with shared use agreements and usage liability.
 
· Motion to adjourn at 2:45pm made by, Marsha Stone, seconded by Karen McCormack, carried.    

Recorder: MaryAnn Socquet
Next COA meeting, April 27, 2017    










